The Lehmans in Puerto Rico





Lenten greetings to you all in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ! We started the month by welcoming our first short-term team in two years! What a blessing it is be able to welcome visitors and fellow Lutherans to the island. We welcomed five students and two professors from Concordia University in Nebraska. To say these ladies were a huge help would be minimizing all the work they accomplished. This is an amazingly hardworking group of women who were up to every task we put in front of them. We are thankful for this group, but also for Ashley Lehr the short-term team coordinator who organized it all. It's amazing the transformation that can be made with just a few coats of fresh paint.

This past weekend we continued the trend of firsts. We had our first inperson FORO in two years! As the in-person part was decided on shortnotice, we offered a virtual portion as well for those who couldn't make it. We are thankful for the continued support of individuals and congregations. We were excited to share all the progress being made in both congregations. The Lord has deeply blessed this mission here in Puerto Rico.

We would like to share a story about a woman who has been visiting the church. She has been through some difficult things in her life and has been hesitant to participate in activities at the church. Despite her shyness, she continues to come and hear the Word. This past Sunday she came and sat with our family during a meal. Abigail sat and talked with her while we cleaned up afterwards. They talked about food likes and dislikes. This week, she brought pizza to share with Abigail. We have been praying for a connection to be made. Please pray for Abigail's new friend. Pray that the Holy Spirit continues to work through His members to bring her into His church body.

Contact and Support Pastor Lehman

Old Newsletters: staticadventures.wordpress.com

> adam.lehman@lcms.org **LCMS Giving Page:** lcms.org/lehman

Email:

Mission Central Page:

missioncentral.us/lehman

You may support our work with a tax-deductible gift on my Giving Page (listed above), or with a check payable to "The Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod." Be sure to include "Lehman-Puerto Rico" on the memo line, and send to:

> **Mission Central**, 40718 Highway E-16 Mapleton, Iowa 51034

A Page of Pictures



Concordia Nebraska team painting the wall at Fuente De Vida in Ponce



Pastor Lehman presenting to the FORO



FORO group and Mayaguez members at Principe de Paz in Mayaguez.



The PR team has lots of March birthdays! We celebrated them all with the FORO group!